



## UP NORTH COMBINE LTD

Official Convoyers Report for Group races 2020

RACEPOINT: Bubwith

DATE: 8<sup>th</sup> June 2020

Time first vehicles arrived at racepoint: 21:15 hours

Time last vehicles arrived at racepoint: 22:30 hours

If applicable, give reasons for vehicles arriving late to racepoint

Not applicable

### WEATHER OUTLOOK

Thursday 19:00 hours: Not looking good for weekend

Voting:

Friday 07:30 hours: Liberation cancelled for Saturday

Saturday 07:00 hours: Liberation cancelled for Sunday, scheduled for Monday

### CONVOYERS LINE OF FLIGHT

Thirsk, Brotton, Hartlepool, Trimdon, Washington, Chester Le Street, Tyne North, Coquetdale

### WEATHER CONDITIONS AT TIME OF LIBERATION

WIND: Light Northerly

VISIBILITY: Clear

CLOUD: High cloud with mixture of cloud cover, light and blue skies

### LIBERATION TIMES

Liberation Group No 1: 08:00am

Liberation Group 2: 08:20am

Liberation Group No 3: 08:40am

**SEE SEPARATE SHEET SHOWING HOW EACH FEDERATION VOTED**

### REMARKS

Arrived on site and all wagons confirmed open and all watered up. Bedded down comfortably for the night.

Looking to go for 07:00am, however the New North Amalgamation were wanting to go at the same time. He decided to go 5 minutes earlier allowing me to go 15 minutes later. By 7:00am the weather turned in again, therefore a decision was made to delay the liberation. I kept in touch throughout with the Weather forecast man, who confirmed there would be continuous breaks in the weather. At 07:45am, the weather was seen to be improving, and therefore a further decision was made to commence liberations at 08:00am.

A non member who is pending suspension from the NEHU (Up North Combine News) arrived on site which raised concerns amongst the staff as he kept on driving around the site in his car for some time. Eventually after an altercation with staff, he left at approximately 07:30am.

IF APPLICABLE, GIVE DETAILS OF BASKET CONDITIONS, ESCAPED/INJURED BIRDS ETC

SIGNED BY:

CHIEF CONVOYER